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Over a decade ago my mother Vivian 

Dudeck began attending the Arc of 

NEPA’s day program at Robinson Park.  

My brothers and I knew the services 

provided at this program would help 

our mother learn new skills, provide 

recreational activities and make 

available the opportunity for daily 

social interaction, but we could not 

have imagined then what an invaluable 

service this would ultimately become 

to our family.

Maryann Schlesser and Vivian Dudeck

to her siblings.  While intellectually 

limited, her ability to love and care for 

others know no bounds.  

As the years went on and my brothers 

and I were born, my mother did her 

very best to raise us the only way she 

truly knew how; with understanding, 

caring and boundless love.  As 

children we did not know exactly 

what happened to our mother during 

childhood, nor could we comprehend 

how she persevered 

and became so strong 

and independent, but 

that is exactly what 

SHE�DID���!�SELmESS�AND�
compassionate woman, 

our mother took pride 

in being just that.  She 

loved her children far 

more than herself and 

while there were times 

when money was scarce, 

to say the least, there 

was never a lack of love 

beaming from her eyes 

AND�lLLING�OUR�HOME�

As we grew older, went 

to college and began 

our adult lives, my brothers and I 

worried about our mother’s future.  She 

had dedicated her life to us and against 

all odds raised four children on her 

own.  How would she adjust to a home 

NOT�lLLED�WITH�CHILDREN���(OW�WOULD�
she make the transition from being a 

caretaker to needing someone to take 

CARE�OF�HER���4HE�QUESTIONS�WEIGHED�
heavily in our hearts and minds until 

we discovered the services provided 

THE�BY�4HE�!RC�AND�MORE�SPECIlCALLY�
THE�2OBINSON�0ARK�PROGRAM���4HIS�
program was ideal for our mother.  

It allowed her to showcase her skills 

and abilities, to feel needed as part of 

a group, to socially interact regularly 

and become involved in various 

recreational activities.

Without the services provided at 

Robinson Park, my brothers and 

I would have struggled to move 

forward into adulthood and still 

meet all the needs of our wonderful 

mother.  It is due to the caring and 

dedication of the staff at Robinson 

Park that we are able to be assured 

that our mother is happy and is 

having her needs met in ways that 

would not be possible but for them.  

For those that do not recognize all 

the ways social service agencies, such 

AS�4HE�!RC�AND�PROGRAMS�LIKE�THAT�
at Robinson Park enrich lives, they 

need look no farther than the case 

of our family as an ideal example the 

invaluable role they play in the lives 

of those and the community which 

they serve.

Respectfully Submitted, Wendy

My mother was not born with any 

intellectual or developmental disabilities, 

but due to an illness that affected her 

intellectual development, she was 

diagnosed with moderate mental 

retardation in early childhood.  She was 

one of 13 children and unfortunately 

did not receive much in the way of 

SOCIAL�SERVICES���4HE�LIFE�SKILLS�SHE�LEARNED�
WERE�ACQUIRED�BY�SIMPLY�LIVING�LIFE���3HE�
was a dedicated daughter and sister 



We have just received some wonderful 

news from Harrisburg.  Our good friend, 

Fred Lokuta, was just named Deputy 

3ECRETARY�OF�THE�/FlCE�OF�$EVELOPMENTAL�
Programs!  Mr. Lokuta has served 

as Acting Deputy Secretary since 

November 2012 when former Deputy Kevin Friel resigned.  

Before becoming Deputy Secretary, he spent 28 years with 

the Commonwealth and most recently, he served as the 

Facility Director at White Haven Center.

Mr. Lokuta has been nominated twice for the Governor’s 

Award for Excellence and has been recognized by the 

Department of Public Welfare for the development and 

implementation of a local Leadership Development 

Institute for future leaders.

Former employee Jason Keolsch along with Barb Day, Pat 

Quinn, board member and self-advocate Sara Wolff and 

I all have been a part of that institute.  Mr. Lokuta is a 

wonderful advocate; he well understands the state center 

AND�COMMUNITY�SYSTEMS���(E�IS�WELL
INFORMED�ABOUT�4HE�
Arc and our mission and vision for people with Intellectual 

Disabilities and their families.  We thank him for his 

many years of service and congratulate him on his new 

appointment.  We have a good friend where it counts.  

And now about the Governor’s budget…..let me say 

lRST�OF�ALL�THAT�THERE�ARE�NO�ADDITIONAL�HUGE�BUDGET�CUTS�
like the ones that we have encountered over the past 18 

months and there is room for hope and optimism.  Even 

though most programs and services that affect people 

WITH�)NTELLECTUAL�$ISABILITIES�ARE�mAT
LINED��NO�hNEWv�MONEY�

Exec’s Corner for current programs like ours), there is an attempt to 

serve more people on the waiting list.  PA has been 

embarrassed for years that there are over 16,000 people 

with Intellectual Disabilities on various waiting lists for 

services.  Nearly $20 million will be made available 

to provide 380 new individuals who are living with 

aging parents unable to care for them with home and 

community based services; 700 students graduating from 

Special Education and 100 individuals currently residing 

IN�STATE�CENTERS��WHO�WISH�TO�RETURN�HOME���4HERE�WILL�BE�
$2.2 million made available for Adult Protective Services 

and $1.5 million to provide home and community 

based services to 118 additional individuals with autism 

spectrum disorders.

4HE�"LOCK�GRANT�THAT�WAS�IMPLEMENTED�LAST�YEAR�IN�A�
twenty county pilot program will be expanded allowing 

counties to participate on a voluntary basis.  However, 

there is no new money made available for this to happen.  

2EPRESENTATIVE�$I'IROLAMO��2
"UCKS	�WILL�BE�PRESENTING�
legislation soon that will seek to replace the $84 million 

that was cut from the Block grant program last year.

We will be participating in the upcoming Systems 

!DVOCACY�'OVERNMENTAL�!FFAIRS��3!'!	�CONFERENCE�IN�
(ARRISBURG�ON�!PRIL��TH�AND�4HE�!RC�OF�THE�5�3��$ISABILITIES�
Policy Seminar in Washington D.C. April 15-17.  Part 

of our job is to keep our legislators informed and well-

educated on how their decisions affect their constituents 

with intellectual disabilities back home.  

4HAT�S�ALL�FOR�NOW���)�WISH�YOU�ALL�WELL���3PRING�IS�RIGHT�
around the corner!
    
    Respectfully Yours,
    Don Broderick

MARCH IS INTELLECTUAL AND 

DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES 

MONTH.

Our messages remain the same…

Although the month of March is set 

aside to bring awareness to people 

with Intellectual and Developmental 

Disabilities, our focus and attention for 

inclusion and fairness continues throughout the year.  

One of our greatest challenges is the dramatic cuts in 

our budget leading to cuts in services and programs.  

9/5�CAN�HELP�RAISE�AWARENESS�OF�THE�ISSUES�FACING�
the many programs that are in need of money 

President’s Message

TO�KEEP�THEM�AmOAT��4AKE�TIME�TO�CONTACT�YOUR�
representatives and enlighten them to these vital 

ISSUES���4OGETHER�WE�NEED�TO�PROTECT�WHAT�HAS�BEEN�
accomplished and be able to continue with the 

incredible care and programs being offered.

302).'�IS�lNALLY�UPON�US�n�AND�WITH�SPRING�COMES�
'/,&Ð���0LEASE�RESERVE�*UNE����FOR�4HE�!RC�'OLF�
4OURNAMENT���7E�HAVE�A�VERY�EXCITING�CHANGE�OF�
venue this year—Elmhurst Country Club.  Please mark 

your calendar and bring all your friends for a great 

day of fun and golf.   More information to follow.

   Respectfully,  
   Carol Chisdak, President



The Arc Nor’easters vs Scranton Police Department

4HE�!RC�.OR�EASTERS�VERSUS�THE�3CRANTON�
Police Department Basketball Game is 

BEING�HELD�ON�4HURSDAY��-ARCH���ST�

Recreation and Meaningful Activities

Pictured are: R to L: seated:  Andy Warner; Mari Pizur, Arc Responds Chair; Jerry Madesky; 
Garrett Brown. Standing:  Russell Ballino; Karl Sussman ; Chris Minich; Scranton Police 
Chief Carl Graziano; Kyle Juice

at Scranton High School beginning 

with doors open at 6:00 p.m. and the 

game starts at 6:30 p.m.  Admission 

for adults is $5.00, students are $3.00 

AND�CHILDREN�UNDER�lVE�ARE�FREE���&OR�
MORE�INFORMATION�PLEASE�CALL�4HE�
!RC�
����
�������4HERE�WILL�BE�FOOD��
baked goods and the proceeds from 

THE�GAME�BENElT�!RC�2ESPONDS��4HE�
Arc Responds project is a special 

discretionary fund that has been 

created to assist individuals and families 

AFlLIATED�WITH�4HE�!RC��4HESE�PEOPLE�
MAY�BE�EXPERIENCING�DIFlCULTY�AND�HAVE�
NO�OTHER�MEANS�AVAILABLE�TO�THEM��4HIS�
PROJECT�WAS�CREATED�AS�ANOTHER�WAY�4HE�
Arc can and will be there for those who 

HAVE�NOWHERE�ELSE�TO�TURN��4HIS�EVENT�
is one way the Arc employees are fund 

raising and seeking support to build 

4HE�!RC�2ESPONDS���!�")'�THANKS�GOES�
out to Chief Carl Graziano, the Scranton 

Police Department, Coach Quinn, all 

the players and cheerleaders.

0EOPLE�OFTEN�ASK��WHAT�ARE�THE�BENElTS�
OF�THE�2ECREATIONAL�!CTIVITIES��4O�ANYONE�
who has worked in our Recreation 

Department, or has experienced a 

4HURSDAY�NIGHT�AT�4HE�!RC��THAT�IS�MOST�
DElNITELY�A�SILLY�QUESTION��/UR�RECREATION�
opportunities encompass numerous 

types of activities, ranging from social 

interactions to physical exercise to arts 

and crafts.  It is our job to enhance our 

consumers overall Quality of Life and 

ones well being.

esteem, and most important have fun. 

As Recreational Service Coordinators it 

is our job to offer various approaches of 

meaningful activities for individuals and 

GROUPS��4HEREFORE��A�LOT�OF�HARD�WORK�
goes into planning each Recreational 

Activity for our participants, we want 

everyone to have the best experience 

possible. When planning activities 

for adults with Intellectual and 

Developmental Disabilities we must recreation and fun in a way that is 

meaningful to them. 

It is clear that our recreation activities 

HAVE�POSITIVELY�INmUENCED�OUR�
PARTICIPANT�S�QUALITY�OF�LIFE��4HE�SMILES�
and laughter at our programs are 

absolutely contagious. It really gives you 

a good feeling when a participant show 

you how proud they are of the craft 

they made, or proud of themselves for 

getting up in front of a crowd of people 

to sing their favorite song!  

!S�ONE�OF�OUR�CONSUMERS�QUOTED��
h4HESE�PROGRAMS�HAVE�ENRICHED�MY�
life and given me the opportunities to 

MAKE�NEW�FRIENDSv�

4HE�POSSIBILITIES�ARE�ENDLESSÐ�&AMILY��
Friends and Fun!  

“These programs have enriched my life and given me 
the opportunities to make new friends”

All of our activities are consumer driven 

through our Advisory Meetings.  Our 

participants play a huge part in our 

department activities because we are 

here to serve them and meet their 

needs.  We want the activities to be 

fun and games, along with providing 

meaningful recreational opportunities.  

We would like our programs to 

provide individuals with physical 

activity, sensory stimulation, a chance 

for self-expression, opportunities for 

socialization, to enhance their self 

keep in mind each participant’s skill 

level. It is important we know the skill 

levels of the adults with whom we work 

because we want to provide activities 

that everyone can participant and 

enjoy. Recreation activities are a means 

to provide a meaningful structure 

to the lives of our individuals. Our 

activities are planned on drawing out 

the residual strengths of our individual, 

while also strengthening the remaining 

functional abilities. Overall, we want 

our participants to experience leisure 



Connie Wolff was a founding 

MEMBER�OF�4HE�!RC�!UXILIARY�"OARD���

Being Sara Wolff’s mom, she was a 

powerful advocate for her daughter 

as well as all people with intellectual/

developmental disabilities.  As a Board 

MEMBER��#ONNIE�WAS�A�h'IFTv�TO�

ALL���4O�BE�AMONG�PARENTS��TEACHERS��

friends, nurses and artists is a positive 

COMMITMENT�TO�THE�')&4�/&�,)&%���

Connie’s presence was always so 

AFlRMATIVE�AND�UPLIFTING�AT�EVERY�

gathering.  Her experience as a mother 

of a daughter with a disability was 

enlightening as she traveled across the 

5NITED�3TATES�WITH�3ARA���3ARA�BROUGHT�

HER�MESSAGE�OF�(/0%��!"),)49�AND�

#/52!'%�TO�ALL�EVERYONE�SHE�SPOKE�

to.  Connie’s positivity toward life, her 

education on Down syndrome and 

Connie Wolff
founding member of 

The Arc Auxiliary Board

A�BEING�A�425%�FRIEND�WAS�UNIQUE�

and shared in a special way.  Connie 

never stopped thinking of ways we 

could educate adults and children 

as she shared her life as a mother 

and advocate.  When we look at the 

HEROs in our lives I think of Connie as 

A�(%2/���4HOUGH�HER�PASSING�WAS�WAY�

too soon, her presence will always 

be among those she served with on 

the Auxiliary board.  We are proud 

to have shared over the years her 

Values and Gifts with which we have 

BEEN�BLESSED���4(!.+�9/5�#/..)%�

FOR�BEING�9/5Ð��9OU�WILL�NEVER�BE�

forgotten.

  Love to All,

  Eileen Williams,   

  Auxiliary President

Locally and across the nation children 

and adults with Intellectual and 

$EVELOPMENTAL�$ISABILITIES��)$$	�AND�
their families and friends will come 

together this month in celebration.

 

4HE�!RC�OF�.ORTHEASTERN�0!�HAS�
dedicated over 55 years to assist in 

creating a community that embraces 

CITIZENS�WITH�)$$���4ODAY��THERE�
are more opportunities available in 

employment, education, community 

residential living and integrated 

recreational opportunities than ever 

before.  Communities are enriched 

when people accept diversity that 

brings with it strength, respect 

for others and opportunities for 

understanding and growth.

 

4HERE�WAS�A�SPECIAL�MASS�OF�AWARENESS�
with Bishop Bambera at St. Peter’s 

Cathedral on Sunday, March 10th .  

Many additional events are planned 

including World Down Syndrome Day 

ON�4HURSDAY��-ARCH�����SPONSORED�
locally by the Parents of Down 

3YNDROME��0/$3	��AN�AFlLIATE�OF�������
4HE�!RC�
 

4HIS�MONTH�WE�CELEBRATE�THE�MANY�
contributions and achievements of 

children and adults with IDD.  I have 

had the privilege of witnessing the 

joy and elation of children graduating 

with their classmates, and adults 

moving into their own homes and 

MANY�EARNING�THEIR�lRST�PAYCHECK���
Much has been done, but until every 

child and adult is accepted and 

included regardless of their ability, 

THE�WORK�OF�4HE�!RC�WILL�CONTINUE�
 

We invite members of our 

community to join us in this mission.  

For additional information on 

upcoming events or to become a 

MEMBER��PLEASE�CONTACT�4HE�!RC�
at 346-4010 or visit our website at 

www.thearcnepa.org. 

Corey Martin enjoying himself with 
festivities at the Thirteenth Annual 
Christmas Program which was held on 
December 14, 2012. 

March is
Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Month



On November 17th myself and fellow 

coworkers Marisella Lugo, Kathryn Strup-

cewski, Nathan Minich and our families 

delivered much needed supplies that were 

donated by our consumers and staff to the 

Seaside Heights, NJ FEMA center.

I didn’t know what to expect to see 

but when we arrived the picture in my 

head was far from the reality of what is 

happening to so many families that have 

been affected by Hurricane Sandy.

4HE�&%-!�CENTER�WAS�LOCATED�IN�A�STRIP�
MALL���3CHOOL�BUSES�lLLED�WITH�DISPLACED�
families lined from one end of the mall to 

the other.  But what really grabbed my 

attention was a woman in her late eighties 

WITH�TWO�mORAL�PATTERNED�SUITCASES�lLLED�
with her only possessions left and a look 

ON�HER�FACE�OF�hWHERE�DO�)�GO�FROM�HERE�v

Not knowing where the drop off location 

was Marisella and I went into the FEMA 

center.  Many families where in line to 

receive much needed supplies of canned 

goods, cleaning supplies, clothing, etc.  As 

we were waiting in line to talk to a FEMA 

volunteer, Marisella ran into a high school 

friend who was affected by the hurricane.  

She explained that she and her young 

children lost everything but was grateful 

FEMA - Seaside Heights, NJ
they made it out safely and are currently 

living with family in the area.

When we found out where the drop off 

location was and began to unload our 

cars packed with donations the FEMA 

VOLUNTEERS�ASKED�h7HERE�ARE�YOU�GUYS�
FROM�v�TO�WHICH�WE�PROUDLY�REPLIED�h4HE�
Arc of NEPA in Scranton, 

0!v���/NE�OF�THE�VOLUNTEERS�
was so taken aback that 

we made the trip all the 

way from Scranton she 

formed tears in her eyes 

AND�SAID�h7E�CAN�T�THANK�
you enough for your 

GENEROSITYv�

4HE�NEED�IS�STILL�GREAT�FOR�
supplies such as clothing, 

cleaning supplies, pet 

food, diapers and even 

toys for children to open 

on Christmas Day.  We 

are working on a second 

collection and plan 

on delivering them on 

December 22nd.  

I have learned a huge lesson 

ON�THIS�TRIP�AND�THAT�IS�hWE�
may not be rich in terms of 

4HE�!RC�6EHICLE�$ONATION�0ROGRAM�ACCEPTS�ALL�CARS��
trucks, motor cycles, RVs, regardless of the condition 

OF�THE�VEHICLES���4OWING�IS�FREE�TO�THE�DONOR���)F�YOU�
want to donate your vehicle please click on the link on 

4HE�!RC�S�WEBSITE�WWW�THEARCNEPA�ORG�OR�CALL��
���

272-2270.  All you will need to do is provide the year, 

make and model of a vehicle, the general condition, the 

VEHICLE�IDENTIlCATION�NUMBER�AND�THE�TITLE�OF�THE�VEHICLE�
of the must be available for information purposes when 

calling.  All vehicles that are donated to our program 

MUST�HAVE�A�CLEAN�TITLE���0LEASE�INDICATE�4HE�!RC�OF�
Northeastern Pennsylvania as the 

chapter to receive the proceeds 

of the sale of the vehicle.  

Donating is easy!  

It may be tax-deductible.

Pictured:  Anthony Santiago; Carrie Akers-Minich; Na-
than Minich; FEMA Volunteer; Marisella Lugo; Kathryn 
Strupcewski

our bank accounts but when it comes to 

love and compassion we are millionaires, 

MY�FRIENDSv���.O�MATTER�WHAT�HAPPENS�IN�
our life our Arc family is always there to 

lend a helping hand and that is why I am 

proud to say I am a member of the Arc 

family!!        -Carrie Akers-Minich

Donate Your Vehicle
An Easy Way to Turn 

Cars into Cash for Charity

Upcoming Events:
Arc Membership Drive

Spring Flower Pick-ups are on March 25-27

Arc Responds Basketball Game – The Arc 
Nor’easters vs. the Scranton Police Department. – 
March 21st – Scranton High School – Doors open at 
6:00 p.m.

Opening Day – April 4th – The Inaugural Season of 
SWB RailRider’s Baseball!  The Arc-NEPA is the fea-
tured Community Organization of the Night.  The game 
begins at 7:05 p.m. and the RailRiders will be playing 
WKH�3DZWXFNHW�5HG�6R[���%OHDFKHU�VHDWV�DORQJ�WKH�¿UVW�
base line are available for $8.00.  Please call for tickets.

Peter Pan at the Cultural Center – Saturday, April 6th
Leadership Lackawanna/The Arc-NEPA Bowl-A-Thon – 
Saturday, April 13th

Auxiliary Bus Trip to Mt. Airy Casino – Saturday, April 
20th – Bus leaving The Arc at 9:15 a.m. – Cost is $25.00



Leave a Legacy – Estate Giving Program

&MFDUFE�0GmDJBMT�7JTJU�5IF�"SD�PG�/&1"
4HE�!RC�OF�.ORTHEASTERN�0ENNSYLVANIA�
believes that keeping in touch with the 
REGION�S�ELECTED�OFlCIALS�IS�CRITICAL�TO�
advocacy efforts on behalf of those we 
serve. In customary fashion, we have 
invited newly elected legislators to meet 
with us at Meadow Avenue to discuss 
our programs and services, our positions 
regarding budget and legislative issues, 
and to tour the Arc program and meet 
with program participants in the process. 

In recent weeks, state Representatives 
+EVIN�(AGGERTY��$
���	�AND�-ARTY�&LYNN�
�$
���	�VISITED�THE�!RC��ACCOMPANIED�
by Don Broderick, Ann Hoffman, Sara 
Wolff, Pat Quinn, and Kelly Peters. A good 
exchange of information was prevalent 
during both visits.

Additional visits with other legislators are 
BEING�PLANNED��4HE�!RC�ENCOURAGES�ALL�OF�
its members to contact local legislators on 
issues relating to services for our families, 
friends, and neighbors with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities. Please contact 
THE�!RC�AT�����	����
�����FOR�ASSISTANCE�
IN�REACHING�OUT�TO�ELECTED�OFlCIALS��OR�VISIT�
www.house.state.pa.us on the web.

Remembering…
4HE�!RC�S�FOUNDING�PARENTS��
concerned community members and 

friends have passed on a legacy of 

commitment to a new generation.  

4ODAY��WE�SEEK�TO�SUSTAIN�THIS�LEGACY�

Building…
Looking toward tomorrow may often 

BE�INTIMIDATING�BUT�AT�4HE�!RC�WE�
continue the mission and grow with 

the needs of the children and adults 

we serve.

Leaving a Legacy…
"Y�GIVING�A�GIFT�TO�4HE�!RC��YOU�ARE�
ensuring a bright future for the 

people served in programs.  Estate 

Giving allows for a variety of ways 

for individuals to choose the support 

most appropriate for planning 

their legacy:  Outright cash gifts, 

designated life insurance policy, 

BEQUESTS��REAL�ESTATE�

We appreciate your kindness you 

show on an annual basis.  As we 

move forward today and throughout 

the year, we also need to be 

remembered as we go into the 

future.  With your generosity we can 

continue offering the services to the 

individuals who need them.  If you 

would like to explore a method of 

giving that is right for you, please 

feel free to contact us and we will 

be happy to meet with you.  For 

SPECIlC�lNANCIAL�OR�LEGAL�ADVICE��
please consult with an attorney or 

lNANCIAL�PLANNER�

4HE�5NITED�7AY�OF�,ACKAWANNA�AND�
Wayne Counties has established the 
Mike Munchak Community Service 
Scholarship program to assist high 
school students from Lackawanna 
and Wayne Counties, PA, who plan to 
pursue a post-secondary education.

4O�BE�ELIGIBLE��CANDIDATES�MUST�BE�
actively involved in community 
service activities in program funded 
BY�THIS�5NITED�7AY��BE�FULL
TIME�
resident and/or students of school 
districts within Lackawanna or 
Wayne Counties and accepted by an 
accredited university, college or trade 
school, in a two or four year degree 
program track, for the 2013/2014 
school year.

Following are program eligibility 
criteria and highlights:

s�4HE�SCHOLARSHIP�AMOUNT�FOR������IS�
$6,300.00

s�4HE�SCHOLARSHIP�WILL�BE�AWARDED�FOR�
a one year period only

s�/NLY�OPEN�TO�GRADUATING�SENIORS�
within our school districts

s�$EMONSTRATE�COMMITMENT�THROUGH�
community service activities

s�$EMONSTRATE�lNANCIAL�NEED

s�$EMONSTRATE�ACADEMIC�ACHIEVEMENT

Applicants must be graduating seniors 
from a public, private, parochial or 
charter school within either of the 
two counties.

Please contact Frank Kincel at the 
5NITED�7AY�n����
���
�����EXT�
233 or email him at fkincel@uwlc.
NET�WITH�ANY�QUESTIONS�PERTAINING�TO�
the program outline or application.  
Completed applications are due by 
April 30, 2013.



Tomorrow’s Leaders Today

4HE�4OMORROW�S�,EADERS�4ODAY��4,4	�
Class of 2013 has been diligently 

planning their community service 

PROJECT��WHICH�WILL�BENElT�4HE�!RC

.%0!Ð��4HE�CLASS�HAS�PLANNED�A�"OWL

!
4HON�TO�BE�HELD�ON�3ATURDAY��!PRIL�
13th at Idle Hours Lanes in Dickson 

#ITY���4HE�OVERALL�GOAL�OF�THIS�EVENT�
is to unite teenagers and individu-

als with developmental disabilities.  

%ACH�4,4�PARTICIPANT�IS�RESPONSIBLE�
for securing a team of bowlers to 

COMPETE�IN�THE�EVENT���4HEY�ARE�ALSO�

We have all heard that we need to 

exercise because it is good for us.  

4HERE�ARE�MANY�GOOD�THINGS�ABOUT�
exercise such as:

Weight control

Gives us good posture

Helps our hearts to work better

Develops healthy bones 

and healthy muscles

Provides us with more energy

Helps us sleep better

The Arc of NEPA

13th Annual Golf Tournament

Monday, June 10, 2013

Elmhurst Country Club

                                                                                                                                                      

                                          

Exercise

13th Annual Golf Tournament

Decreases joint stiffness

Lowers blood pressure

Reduces cholesterol
 

Remember that any type of 

physical activity is good such as 

walking, dancing or whatever 

you enjoy.  Small changes of 

adding activity into your daily 

life help make exercise a part of 

your life.  You must continue to 

exercise throughout your life to 

be healthy.

Please mark your calendars - the date 
has been set!

4HROUGH�THE�AWESOME�WORK�OF�OUR�
'OLF�4OURNAMENT�#OMMITTEE�AND�THE�
outstanding benevolence of all the 

PARTICIPANTS�AND�SPONSORS��4HE�!RC�OF�
Northeastern Pennsylvania’s Annual 

'OLF�4OURNAMENT�IS�A�(5'%�SUCCESSÐ��
We wish to thank each and everyone 

of you and we sincerely hope we can 

count on your continued support.   

)F�YOU�HAVE�ANY�QUESTIONS�OR�CONCERNS�
please do not hesitate to call Eileen at 

4HE�!RC�
����
�����

responsible for registration, market-

ing and publicity efforts and securing 

and awarding prizes to the top teams.  

h4HE�4,4�PARTICIPANTS�AND�THE�CON-

SUMERS�AT�4HE�!RC�JUST�WANT�TO�HAVE�
A�FUN�DAY�OF�BOWLING���4HEY�WANT�
to enjoy each other company and 

RIVAL�IN�SOME�FRIENDLY�COMPETITION�v�
commented Leadership Lackawanna 

DIRECTOR�.ICOLE�!��"ARBER���h7E�ARE�
excited about this collaboration and 

look forward to implementing a suc-

CESSFUL�PROJECT�WITH�4HE�!RC�v

Details of the upcoming are 
as follows:

,EADERSHIP�,ACKAWANNA�AND�4HE�
Arc of Northeastern PA present:

Bowl-A-Thon 

2013
Saturday, April 13, 2013

Idle Hour Lanes
2008 Scranton Carbondale Highway

Scranton

$10.00 per person

4EAMS�OF��
Snacks Provided

Please list team captain and 

member’s name when reserving.

Two times available
O Registration at 12:00 noon with 

bowling between 1-3p.m.
                                                
O Registration at 3:00 p.m. with 

bowling between 4-6p.m.

Please make checks payable to 

Leadership Lackawanna and mail 

to:  Leadership Lackawanna 222 

Mulberry Street P.O. Box 431 

Scranton, PA  18501

)F�YOU�HAVE�ANY�QUESTIONS�PLEASE�
call Nicole Barber at 342-7711.  

4HANK�YOU�AND�WE�LOOK�FORWARD�TO�
seeing you on the 13th!



115 Meadow Avenue
Scranton, PA 18505

VISIT US AT:
www.thearcnepa.org
Find us on Facebook

115 Meadow Avenue
Scranton, PA 18505

Sign
     Up!


